
Town of Woodside 
Notice of Availability/ Intent to Adopt a Mitigated Negative Declaration 

Public Review Period: September 9, 2019 through October 9, 2019 
(30 days) 

Project Title: 
Project Numbers: 

Old La Honda Road Bridge Replacement Project (Bridge Number 35C0 190) 
CUSE2019-0004; and CEQA2019-0006 

Project Description: The Town proposes to replace the Old La Honda Road Bridge (Bridge Number 35C0190) with an 84-inch 
diameter culvert. The culvert would be installed under the existing bridge, supported by new headwalls, and the area under the bridge 
would be filled with lean (lighter) concrete. 

One lane traffic control would be used during construction and driveway access for local residents would be maintained through the 
construction period. No detours are planned. The load capacity of the bridge would not be reduced since none of the structural 
components of the bridge would need to be removed. The staging area would be located nearby on the southwest corner of the 
intersection of Old La Honda Road and Portola Road. Construction is anticipated to take approximately 18 weeks and would be 
conducted during the· summer and early fall when the culvert under the bridge is dry. Project construction is anticipated during 2020. 

Project Location: Old La Honda Road 
Woodside, CA 94062 

APN: Right-of-Way 

The Proposed Project is located at the existing two-lane bridge on Old La Honda Road, approximately 0.1 miles west of the 
intersection of Old La Honda Road and Portola Road. 

Lead Agency: 

Contact Person: 

Town of Woodside 
P.O. Box 620005 (Mail) 
2955 Woodside Road 
Woodside, CA 94062 

Jackie C. Young, AICP CEP 
Planning Director 
(650) 851-6790 
(650) 851-2195 (fax) 

Project Applicant: Town of Woodside 
2955 Woodside Road 
Woodside, CA 94062 

Public Hearing: The Woodside Planning Commission meeting to consider the Mitigated Negative Declaration is scheduled for 
October 16, 2019 at 6:00 p.m. in Independence Hall located at 2955 Woodside Road. The Planning Commission public hearing 
has also been advertised in a newspaper of local circulation. Notice of the Planning Commission meeting will be provided to property 
owners within 300 feet of the project, and along the length of Old La Honda Road and adjoining roads with primary access off of Old 
La Honda Road, and to all organizations or individuals who have previously requested such notice in writing. 

The Mitigated Negative Declaration, Project Plans, and referenced documents are available for review duri.J?.g normal business hours, 
8:00 a.m. to 12:00 p.m., and 1:00 p.m. to 5:00 p.m. at Woodside Town Hall located at 2955 Woodside Road in Woodside, California 
94062. The Mitigated Negative Declaration will also be available on the Woodside website: www.woodsidetown.org. 

Please submit any written comments on the Initial Study/Mitigated Negative Declaration by 5:00 p.m. on October 9, 20 19 to Jackie 
Young at jyoung@woodsidetown.org or by mail at the Town of Woodside, at the address listed above. 

~ 
Planning Director 

Date received for filing at the County of San Mateo: 


